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DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

April 14, 2015. 
The Department of Agriculture has 

submitted the following information 
collection requirement(s) to OMB for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13. Comments 
regarding (a) whether the collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 
(b) the accuracy of the agency’s estimate 
of burden including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other technological collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology. 

Comments regarding this information 
collection received by May 18, 2015 will 
be considered. Written comments 
should be addressed to: Desk Officer for 
Agriculture, Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB), New 
Executive Office Building, 725 17th 
Street NW., Washington, DC 20502. 
Commenters are encouraged to submit 
their comments to OMB via email to: 
OIRA_Submission@OMB.EOP.GOV or 
fax (202) 395–5806 and to Departmental 
Clearance Office, USDA, OCIO, Mail 
Stop 7602, Washington, DC 20250– 
7602. Copies of the submission(s) may 
be obtained by calling (202) 720–8958. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor a collection of information 
unless the collection of information 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number and the agency informs 

potential persons who are to respond to 
the collection of information that such 
persons are not required to respond to 
the collection of information unless it 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 

Farm Service Agency 

Title: Noninsured Disaster Assistance 
Program. 

OMB Control Number: 0560–0175. 
Summary of Collection: The 

Noninsured Crop Assistance Program 
(NAP) is authorized under 7 U.S.C. 7333 
and implemented under regulations 
issued at 7 CFR part 1437. NAP is 
administered by the Farm Service 
Agency (FSA) for the Commodity Credit 
Corporation (CCC) and is carried out by 
FSA State and County committees. The 
purpose of NAP is to help manage and 
reduce production risks faced by 
producers of eligible commercial crops 
or other agricultural commodities 
during a coverage period. NAP is 
intended to reduce financial losses that 
occur when natural disasters (damaging 
weather or adverse natural occurrence 
that is an eligible cause of loss) cause a 
loss of expected production or actual 
value for value loss crops, or where 
producers are prevented from planting 
an eligible crop because of an eligible 
cause of loss in a coverage period. NAP 
provides assistance for losses of 
floriculture, ornamental nursery, 
Christmas tree crops, turfgrass sod, seed 
crops, aquaculture (including 
ornamental fish), sea oats and sea grass. 
FSA will collect information using 
several forms. 

Need and Use of the Information: The 
information collected is necessary to 
determine whether a producer and crop 
or commodity meet applicable 
conditions for assistance and to 
determine compliance with existing 
regulations. Producers must annually: 
(1) Request NAP coverage by completing 
an application for coverage and paying 
a service fee by the CCC-established 
application closing date; (2) file a 
current crop-year report of acreage for 
the covered crop or commodity; and (3) 
certify harvest production of each 
covered crop or commodity. The 
information collected allows CCC to 
provide assistance under NAP for losses 
of commercial crops or other 
agricultural commodities (except 
livestock) for which catastrophic risk 
protection under 7 U.S.C. Section 1508 

is not available, and that are produced 
for food or fiber. 

Description of Respondents: Farms; 
Business or other for-profit. 

Number of Respondents: 72,294. 
Frequency of Responses: 

Recordkeeping; Reporting: On occasion; 
Weekly; Monthly; Annually. 

Total Burden Hours: 847,425. 

Ruth Brown, 
Departmental Information Collection 
Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2015–08907 Filed 4–16–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–05–P 

COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

Notice of Public Meeting of the 
Michigan Advisory Committee for a 
Meeting To Discuss Potential Project 
Topics 

AGENCY: U.S. Commission on Civil 
Rights. 
ACTION: Announcement of meeting. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given, 
pursuant to the provisions of the rules 
and regulations of the U.S. Commission 
on Civil Rights (Commission) and the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act that 
the Michigan Advisory Committee 
(Committee) will hold a meeting on 
Monday, May 11, 2015, at 3:00 p.m. EST 
for the purpose of discussing civil rights 
topics in the state and begin 
consideration of future projects. 

Members of the public can listen to 
the discussion. This meeting is available 
to the public through the following toll- 
free call-in number: 888–572–7025, 
conference ID: 1183630. Any interested 
member of the public may call this 
number and listen to the meeting. An 
open comment period will be provided 
to allow members of the public to make 
a statement as time allows. The 
conference call operator will ask callers 
to identify themselves, the organization 
they are affiliated with (if any), and an 
email address prior to placing callers 
into the conference room. Callers can 
expect to incur charges for calls they 
initiate over wireless lines, and the 
Commission will not refund any 
incurred charges. Callers will incur no 
charge for calls they initiate over land- 
line connections to the toll-free 
telephone number. Persons with hearing 
impairments may also follow the 
proceedings by first calling the Federal 
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Relay Service at 1–800–977–8339 and 
providing the Service with the 
conference call number and conference 
ID number. 

Member of the public are also entitled 
to submit written comments; the 
comments must be received in the 
regional office by June 11, 2015. Written 
comments may be mailed to the 
Midwestern Regional Office, U.S. 
Commission on Civil Rights, 55 W. 
Monroe St., Suite 410, Chicago, IL 
60615. They may also be faxed to the 
Commission at (312) 353–8324, or 
emailed to Administrative Assistant, 
Carolyn Allen at callen@usccr.gov. 
Persons who desire additional 
information may contact the 
Midwestern Regional Office at (312) 
353–8311. 

Records generated from this meeting 
may be inspected and reproduced at the 
Midwestern Regional Office, as they 
become available, both before and after 
the meeting. Records of the meeting will 
be available via www.facadatabase.gov 
under the Commission on Civil Rights, 
Michigan Advisory Committee link. 
Persons interested in the work of this 
Committee are directed to the 
Commission’s Web site, http:// 
www.usccr.gov, or may contact the 
Midwestern Regional Office at the above 
email or street address. 

Agenda 

Welcome and Introductions 
Donna Budnick, Chair 

Discussion of civil rights issues in 
Michigan 

Michigan Advisory Committee 
Members 

Future plans and actions 
Adjournment 

DATES: The meeting will be held on 
Monday, May 11, 2015, at 3:00 p.m. 
EST. 

Public Call Information 

Dial: 888–572–7025 
Conference ID: 1183630. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Carolyn Allen at callen@usccr.gov or 
312–353–8311. 

Dated: April 13, 2015. 

David Mussatt, 
Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2015–08770 Filed 4–16–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6335–01–P 

COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

Notice of Public Meeting of the Indiana 
Advisory Committee for a Meeting To 
Discuss Concept Papers on Potential 
Project Topics 

AGENCY: U.S. Commission on Civil 
Rights. 
ACTION: Announcement of meeting. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given, 
pursuant to the provisions of the rules 
and regulations of the U.S. Commission 
on Civil Rights (Commission) and the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act that 
the Indiana Advisory Committee 
(Committee) will hold a meeting on 
Tuesday, June 30, 2015, at 1:00 p.m. 
EST for the purpose of discussing 
concepts papers on civil rights topics in 
the state that Committee members 
drafted. The Committee may decide to 
vote on a future project of study at this 
meeting. 

Members of the public can listen to 
the discussion. This meeting is available 
to the public through the following toll- 
free call-in number: 888–430–8709, 
conference ID: 7603733. Any interested 
member of the public may call this 
number and listen to the meeting. An 
open comment period will be provided 
to allow members of the public to make 
a statement as time allows. The 
conference call operator will ask callers 
to identify themselves, the organization 
they are affiliated with (if any), and an 
email address prior to placing callers 
into the conference room. Callers can 
expect to incur charges for calls they 
initiate over wireless lines, and the 
Commission will not refund any 
incurred charges. Callers will incur no 
charge for calls they initiate over land- 
line connections to the toll-free 
telephone number. Persons with hearing 
impairments may also follow the 
proceedings by first calling the Federal 
Relay Service at 1–800–977–8339 and 
providing the Service with the 
conference call number and conference 
ID number. 

Member of the public are also entitled 
to submit written comments; the 
comments must be received in the 
regional office by July 30, 2015. Written 
comments may be mailed to the 
Midwestern Regional Office, U.S. 
Commission on Civil Rights, 55 W. 
Monroe St., Suite 410, Chicago, IL 
60615. They may also be faxed to the 
Commission at (312) 353–8324, or 
emailed to Administrative Assistant, 
Carolyn Allen at callen@usccr.gov. 
Persons who desire additional 
information may contact the 
Midwestern Regional Office at (312) 
353–8311. 

Records generated from this meeting 
may be inspected and reproduced at the 
Midwestern Regional Office, as they 
become available, both before and after 
the meeting. Records of the meeting will 
be available via www.facadatabase.gov 
under the Commission on Civil Rights, 
Indiana Advisory Committee link. 
Persons interested in the work of this 
Committee are directed to the 
Commission’s Web site, http:// 
www.usccr.gov, or may contact the 
Midwestern Regional Office at the above 
email or street address. 

Agenda 

Welcome and Introductions 
Diane Clements-Boyd, Chair 

Discussion of concept papers 
Indiana Advisory Committee 

Members 
Future plans and actions 
Adjournment 
DATES: The meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, June 30, 2015, at 1:00 p.m. 
EST. 

Public Call Information 

Dial: 888–430–8709 
Conference ID: 7603733. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Carolyn Allen at callen@usccr.gov or 
312–353–8311. 

Dated: April 13, 2015. 
David Mussatt, 
Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2015–08769 Filed 4–16–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6335–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

International Trade Administration 

[A–570–014] 

53-Foot Domestic Dry Containers From 
the People’s Republic of China: Final 
Determination of Sales at Less Than 
Fair Value; Final Negative 
Determination of Critical 
Circumstances 

AGENCY: Enforcement and Compliance, 
International Trade Administration, 
Commerce. 
SUMMARY: The Department of Commerce 
(the Department) determines that 
imports of 53-foot domestic dry 
containers (domestic dry containers) 
from the People’s Republic of China 
(PRC) are being, or are likely to be, sold 
in the United States at less than fair 
value (LTFV), as provided in section 
735 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as 
amended (the Act). The final weighted- 
average dumping margins for the 
investigation on domestic dry 
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